
 
 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

Dear Chair Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for Rebuilding of Ewing Senior & Community Center in fiscal year 

2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is Township of Ewing, located at 2 Jake 

Garzio Dr, Ewing, NJ 08628. Funding would be used to repair the Ewing Senior & Community 

Center that was devastated by a fire in September of 2022. The project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds because the center will be able to continue supporting multiple activities for the 

community, especially catering to the senior and youth population. This project will among 

many things, repair the roof, address all fire related damages, and modernize the facility for 

future use. The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4). I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and 

neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

 

Sincerely,   

 

 

 

 

Bonnie Watson Coleman 

Member of Congress   
 


